
 
 
 

 

Panasonic Corporation of North America 
Two Riverfront Plaza, Newark, NJ 07102-5490 

Tel 201-348-7760 / Ben.Botros@us.panasonic.com 
 
 

Ben Botros, Manager – Regulatory & Compliance 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
 

Class II Permissive Change Letter 
 

          June 19, 2023 
                   MSBD-23-F003 

UL Verification Services Inc. 
47173 Benicia Street, Fremont, CA 94538 
 
Re:   Class II Permissive Change Application for Panasonic Single Modular Model WW21A  
 under FCC ID: ACJ9TGWW21A / Certified Under FCC Parts 22H, 24E, 27, 90 and 96 

For Installation within Panasonic Personal Computer Model FZ-40  
(Original Grant Date: June 3, 2022 (C2PC)) 
   

To whom it may concern: 
 
Pursuant to CFR§ 2.1043, Panasonic Corporation of North America hereby requests a Class II Permissive Change for its 
application with FCC ID: ACJ9TGWW21A, which was granted by UL Verification Services Inc. 
 
This authorization only covers the Class II permissive change application for the following changes: 
 
• Addition of 5G NR band n77 (3450 to 3550 MHz and 3700 to 3980 MHz as FCC Part 27) 

 
• Addition of Downlink Carrier Aggregation (DL CA) Combination 
 
No other radio parameters have been changed. 

 
Thank you for your attention in this matter.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ben Botros 
Manager – Regulatory and Compliance 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
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